
February 28, 2019 

 

March 5 - ​Laconia Vocal Concert - 7:30pm 

March 8 - ​Spring Fling Dance - 8pm to 11pm 

March 12 - ​Laconia Band Concert - 7:30pm 

March 26 - ​Laconia More Just Jazz Concert - 7:30pm 

March 26 - ​End of 3rd Quarter 

March 29 - ​No School - Teacher Inservice/Workday 

April 18 - 22 - ​No School - Spring Break 

 

CHANGE IN BUS & VAN ROUTE PICK UP TIMES - Do to the new weather make up 
schedule requiring earlier start times and later ending times, buses/vans pickup times 
will be 10 minutes earlier in mornings and 10 minutes later at night. Schedule effective 
March 4, 2019. Any questions feel free to contact Transportation Director, Jeff Thomas 
920-872-5308.  

 

CHANGE IN LACONIA BELL SCHEDULE EFFECTIVE MARCH 4 - Attached is an updated 
bell schedule effective March 4 due to weather make up time.  

 



CHANGE IN START AND END TIME OF SCHOOL DAY EFFECTIVE MARCH 4 - ​Due to the 

crazy weather we've had this winter, we have the need to make up a portion of the instructional 

time we've lost so far. To date, we've missed 6 complete days due to weather with an additional 

2 hours for a late start. The Department of Public Instruction has requirements regarding the 

number of hours of instruction not the number of days of instruction. Therefore, we will be 

looking at increasing our hours of instruction. 

 

Here's the current plan for adding instructional time: 

● Beginning on March 4 we will be increasing the minutes of instruction at each building. 
Brandon, Rosendale Intermediate, and Rosendale Primary students will begin their 
days at 7:50 a.m. and end at 3:21 p.m. ​Laconia and Cirrus High School students will 
begin at 7:53 a.m. and end at 3:31 p.m. 

● March 8 was scheduled as an early dismissal day. This will now be a full day of school 
for students in grades ​5K-12. This day will remain as originally scheduled for our 
4K families. 

Junior Parents - ​There will be another Post Prom Planning Meeting on Monday, March 4, at 

6pm, in the Rosendale Intermediate Library. 

 

State Athletic Tournament Policies - ​For your information, attached are WIAA Tournament 
Spectator/Crowd Conduct Policies and RBSD State Athletic Tournament Policy and Guidelines.  

 

Sign up for the FREE learn how to sew workshop at Laconia High School next week.  Take 
home either an apron or pillow that was made by YOU!  See the attached Life Skills Update for 
more details.  

 

Spanish Classes & Future Travel Plans: ​There exists the possibility for high school Spanish 

students to take a trip to a Hispanic country in the summer of 2021.  There may be a chance to 

have a "home stay" be a part of that trip. A "home stay" option means the students definitely 

need to have conversational Spanish skills. This means that it would be best to have had at 

minimum, Spanish 2. If students think they might be interested in a trip in 2021 they should 

enroll in Spanish 1 for 2019-20 and in Spanish 2 for the 2020-21 school years. While scheduling 



has already taken place, students/parents may request changes through March 8, 2018. 

Contact Mrs. Holdridge at ​holdani@rbsd.k12.wi.us​ with any questions.  

 

Employment Opportunities at the Rosendale-Brandon School District -​ see attached list.  

 

Flyway Conference Instrumental Solo & Ensemble at Laconia High School on Saturday, 
March 2nd, 8AM-4PM - ​Middle School and High School Instrumental Solo & Ensemble is 

Saturday March 2nd from 8am-4pm at ​Laconia​ High School! We are looking for some 

community volunteers to help the day run smoothly. There are many positions available that 

need to be filled to make the day a success. You can help out the whole day, half day, or 

whatever works for you! We currently need help with some positions in the morning and many in 

the afternoon. 

If you would like to help at solo & ensemble please fill out the attached google form. Parents of 
band members who have already filled out the form do not need to fill it out again.Solo & 
Ensemble is hosted on an 8 year rotating cycle at schools in the Flyway Conference. Over the 
course of the day upwards of 500 student performers and many more parents, grandparents, 
family, and friends come to watch. It is a great day to highlight the great community that makes 
up the ​RBSD​! You may also follow this link to fill out the google form: 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScnFUu3iRpz8zTASq9GNtlpLQorBBtVKIj8rM_4k-​V
NLOviIA​/vie​wform​?​usp​=sf_link 

 

Softball Clothing Order - ​Hey Spartan Fans!  This year's softball clothing order is LIVE and 
ready to be shopped!  Check out the link below to stock up on some Laconia Fastpitch apparel. 
All orders are due by March 4th. 

 

Spring Fling Dance - ​Don't forget the Spring Fling Dance - Friday, March 8 from 8-11 pm 

in the Laconia High School Cafeteria sponsored by the Laconia FFA.  Cost $5 per person / 

$8 per couple (pay at the door). See attached flyer for more information. 

Also remember - all Guest passes are due MONDAY, MARCH 4 - forms are available in the 

Laconia High School office.  
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https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScnFUu3iRpz8zTASq9GNtlpLQorBBtVKIj8rM_4k-VNLOviIA/viewform?usp=sf_link


 

Key Club Shoe Drive - ​The​ ​Laconia​-Cirrus Key Club is accepting donations of new and gently 
used shoes.  We have partnered with an international organization, called Soles for Souls. 
Since 2006, Soles for Souls has distributed 30 million pairs of new and slightly worn shoes 
around the world to help provide relief for those living in poverty.  In many countries, shoes are 
too expensive for families to afford.  Even sadder is that the schools do not allow students to 
attend if they do not have shoes.  Your new or gently used donation will help people obtain not 
only shoes but an education.  Key Club is accepting donations in the ​Laconia​ lobby until March 
13th. Just look for the big blue boxes.  We are looking for men's, women's and children’s shoes. 
Please check twice that the shoes are in very good condition as we will not be able to use worn 
or old shoes and will need to dispose of them. For more information, contact Key Club sponsor 

Mrs. Benson at 920-872-5355. Thank you.   

 

 

************************ 

 
UW-Extention Offices are hosting a Tractor Safety Course​ - See attached flyer. 

 

St. Stephen's Lutheran Church Old Fashioned Pancake Supper - ​For more information see 
attached.  

 

Laconia​ Little League Registration - ​Baseball season is almost here! Attached please find the 
2019 ​LLL​ Registration flyer.  

 

Child Abuse Prevention Run/Walk -​ Sunday, April 28 - at the Berlin at the Boys and Girls Club 
- For more information see attached registration form. 

 

 


